Orbit

RVIB Staff News and Views

May 2001

Orbit is produced by the Public Relations Team

For contributions contact Richard Cowles on Ext 243 or cowleri@rvib.org.au
Inside

· CEO’s Message

· Service changes in the West

· Client Donation in the South

· David Blyth retires after 34 years

· Chatting with a Sea Urchin

· RVIB Bursary Awards

· Congratulations Dr Gillian Gale!

· Professional In-house Training

· In Memoriam

· AFL Footy Tipping

· Exhibitions and Shows

· Our Nation on Parade

· RVIB Auxiliaries

· RVIB Client instigates new safety policy

· The Justice and Liberty Ball
CEO’s Message

Welcome everyone to the first staff newsletter for 2001. Although we plan to keep Orbit in ‘orbit’ we will also introduce a monthly electronic news bulletin called ‘The Eye’, which will keep staff regularly informed of new developments at RVIB.

RVIB welcomes the new Governor of Victoria, Mr John Landy, MBE and Mrs Lynne Landy as patrons. I am pleased to say they both accepted our invitation to join us as patrons of RVIB with much delight and enthusiasm.

RVIB continues to evolve as an organisation that is primed to meet our clients’ future needs. This concern is the primary focus of our strategic review of services.

The strategic review involves consulting with staff, clients and other external parties regarding the future direction of key services that include children’s services, employment services, ASSIST and Enterprises.

RVIB has already introduced new measures to deliver services to the Western Region of Victoria. More detailed information on RVIB Western Region appears in this newsletter.

As always, the measure for what we can accomplish depends largely on ongoing support from the community. I am pleased to say this support continues to be evident in the great response to the Law Institute of Victoria’s Justice & Liberty Ball held at the Melbourne Sofitel in aid of RVIB.

Guests included Chief Commissioner of Police, Mrs Christine Nixon, who chose to attend the function as her debut gala ball in her new role. She also graciously supported RVIB during the auction. Congratulations to everyone involved with this event particularly all the team in our newly created fundraising department.

Doug Kent

Chief Executive Officer

Service changes in the West

RVIB has introduced a new way of delivering services to residents across Western Victoria.

RVIB Western Region (based in Footscray) and satellite offices located at Ballarat and Horsham now provide services to clients across Western Victoria. The majority of services are provided to clients in their own home, work or school environment.

RVIB Western Region in Footscray coordinates all requests for services.

RVIB recently conducted a review of all its country services to ensure it is best positioned to meet future demands for services throughout Victoria. 

In response to the review, the RVIB Board of Directors adopted a recommendation from the Rural Services Review team to close the office located in Warrnambool.

RVIB General Manager, Client Services, Christine Harding believes this decision will not impact on the range and level of services available to people in the region.

Clients have been advised of the changes in their preferred format (large print, braille or audio) and all on-service clients have met with new case managers.

RVIB hopes this will also allow for the introduction of more specialist services to the region.

As a response to these changes two staff members who worked at the Warrnambool office chose to accept voluntary redundancy packages.

Christine and all the Client Services team would like to thank both staff members for their contribution to the organisation over a period of years and wishes them both well in their future endeavours.

Client Donation in the South

The Southern Metropolitan Region in Oakleigh recently held a thank you morning tea for the Arya-Kohn family. Mr and Mrs Arya-Kohn’s young son, Dean, receives early childhood support from RVIB.

The Arya-Kohn family is so pleased with the support they have received from RVIB they chose to donate the proceeds from an annual fundraiser held at their home.

The proceeds have been used by RVIB Southern Region to purchase a video camera. With parents’ permission, client sessions may be recorded and used to monitor individual development. The Early Childhood staff consider this an invaluable tool and are grateful to the Arya-Kohn family for their support.

David Blyth retires after 34 years

RVIB would like to formally acknowledge the work of David Blyth who has been involved with our organisation both as a client and as an employee since 1957.

David became blind at 14 in Darwin after the Second World War, when, as kids do, he used a hacksaw on a landmine to see what was inside it.

He came to Melbourne to seek employment and to play blind cricket. In his time at RVIB he has worked in the factory as a supervisor and as General Manager of Client Services, Employment Services and Government Relations.

The rights of people who are blind or vision impaired have always been part of David's agenda and he was President of the Blind Workers Union, Blind Citizens Australia (BCA) and the World Blind Union. He was also a member of the RVIB Board.

His advice to people who have lost their sight is not to think about what they have lost, but rather to maximise their skills and to learn new ways of doing things. Once you have done this you can manage all aspects of your life independently.

David will be acting in a consultancy role at RVIB, but will have more time for his favourite pursuits, including his beloved grandchildren, golf, fishing, reading, following Essendon footy and current affairs.

Chatting with a Sea Urchin

They do say kids have a knack for saying the darndest things… Maree Littlepage offered this story courtesy of the RVIB School.

Melinda Mitchell, RVIB School teacher recently took students from the school to visit the beach at Rickett’s Point. The kids enjoyed frolicking around in the sun and surf and as kids do found a lot of shells during their explorations.

Young Kimberly Black found a sea urchin and having felt the bumps strung along the creature, proudly announced to her teacher, the sea urchin was trying to talk to her. 

Melinda asked, “what do you think the sea urchin is trying to tell you?”

Kimberly thought about the question for a moment, felt the dots along the sea urchin and proudly announced, “it’s saying A. A. A. A. A. A. A. A.”

All the children were delighted to know even a sea urchin knows a little braille.

RVIB Bursary Awards

Eleven legally blind tertiary students from across Victoria have been awarded up to $4,500 each in adaptive technology to support their first year university studies in this year's RVIB Bursary Awards.

Democrats Senator, Lyn Alison, spokesperson for Disability Services and Higher Education, co-presented the awards with RVIB Board of Directors President, George Dyer, at Ormond Hall on Thursday 22 March 2001.

RVIB introduced the awards six years ago to ensure tertiary students who are blind or vision impaired may pursue further study with access to the latest adaptive technology in the classroom.

Congratulations Dr Gillian Gale!

Gillian Gale, a teacher at the RVIB School, was awarded an Honorary Degree of Doctor of Education from the University of Newscastle on 11 May.

Gillian began teaching at RVIB in the mid-1970’s and pioneered the integration of children who are blind into regular schools. She was instrumental in the establishment of the Assessment Centre at Burwood, and has been committed to braille literacy throughout her career.

She was awarded the Ratcliffe Fellowship at Renwick College, Sydney, in 1996 to co-author and co-edit ‘Towards Excellence’, the first comprehensive Australasian text on the education of students who are vision impaired. While at Renwick, she completed a masters in Sensory Disability. She has also taught in Darwin and was Head of Educational Services for the Vision Impaired in the Northern Territory for eight years.

Gillian has been a member of the Roundtable on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities, and the Australian Braille Authority since 1989.

Gillian’s doctorate is a well deserved honour. Congratulations from all of us at RVIB!

Professional In-house Training

RVIB runs formal in-house programs for staff and volunteers. This year some of the training modules in the program are being offered to outside organisations and RVIB clients.

Opening up the modules to outside people will aid networking opportunities and gain income for RVIB.

You may wish to attend one of the courses below or pass on the information to a family member or professional who may find it of interest.

RVIB already offers one-on-one tuition to clients in the areas of customer service, eye education and braille. For more information or an application form contact Karen McKenzie on (03) 9522 5222 or email karenm@rvib.org.au
The following courses are available this year between June and December:

• Customer Service/Telephone Skills

• Public Speaking

• Disability Legislation

• Eye Education

• Basic Braille

• Time Management

In Memoriam

Helen Smith

Helen Smith worked at RVIB from 1981-2001, as an Early Childhood Educator, Coordinator of the Multi-disciplinary Assessment Team and as Senior Early Childhood Educator. Her work was highly valued and respected within RVIB and by colleagues and clients outside the organisation. Her concern for and commitment to children and their families was outstanding, and her presence at RVIB will be greatly missed.

Hugh Jeffrey

Hugh Jeffrey, AM died in February this year, aged 83. His commitment to social justice made him a passionate advocate for disability rights and a champion of independence for people who are blind or vison impaired.

Hugh began his career as a music teacher at RVIB and was a mentor for many of his students. He was a founding member of Blind Citizens Australia (BCA) and the Arnold Palmer Foundation which promotes music through the provision of scholarships to students who are blind or vision impaired.

AFL Footy Tipping

The competition is very intense with only a few points separating the top thirty people! After seven rounds (56 games) the frontrunners are:

1st
Marlene Cirillo (42)

2nd equal
Lisa Moralis (41)

2nd equal
Cameron Murdoch (41)

2nd equal
Mactom Syndicate (41)

Good luck to everyone vying for a share of the $500 plus prize pool.

Exhibitions and Shows

By Jo Ann Matthews, Community Education Coordinator (Ext 291)

RVIB has been busy over the past couple of months attending community and professional exhibitions. 

Retirement Living Expo

21–22 March, 2001

RVIB shared a stand with the Optometrists Association Australia (Victorian Division) (OAA). Around 8,000 visitors attended the Expo.

Our stand focused on eye healthRVIB Orthoptists carried out 120 vision screening assessments and the OAA tested more than 90 pairs of sunglasses for UV protection (100% of the glasses passed the Australian Standard!).

Many visitors were interested in low vision items such as large print playing cards and needle threaders. People were pleased to discover that our services are available to people with low vision. 

Thanks to the many RVIB staff, in particular the Orthoptists, who staffed the stand.

Southern Regional Congress, Optometrists Conference

6-8 May, 2001

Building on our relationship with the OAA (Vic Div), RVIB recently had a stand for the first time at the Optometrists’ Southern Regional Congress, attended by 640 optometrists.

It was astounding to discover the number of optometrists who were unaware of the extent of RVIB services and had us confused with VAF. Happily, they were pleased to discover the range of services we offer and were very interested in the fact that we provide home-based care. 

If anything this exhibition proved how important it is for us to keep up our community awareness, not just at exhibitions but also at a community level.

Thanks to those of you who helped out, particularly Chris Edwards and Adaptive Technology Services for the loan of the new Flipper and MaxPort CCTV equipment.

Exhibitions are an important avenue for awareness of RVIB services in the community. We now have a good range of display material for use at exhibitions and shows. If you know of an exhibition or show in your area, contact your Regional Manager.

Our Nation on Parade

RVIB was granted the opportunity of a centenary by raising funds through Our Nation on Parade—Victoria’s official public event staged to celebrate the Centenary of Federation.

RVIB was the only charity granted permission to fundraise during the Parade by selling reserved seating, so that members of the public could have great views of the once-in-a-lifetime celebrations.

The Parade seating was managed by RVIB Events staff and RVIB volunteers with all proceeds going to RVIB.

RVIB Auxiliaries

By Bob Slater, Auxiliaries Coordinator (Ext 291)

What are RVIB Auxiliaries?

RVIB has two kinds of volunteer groups. One group consists of those volunteers who are allotted individually to a variety of activities in support of Client Services, Fundraising, the Talking Book Library and administration. The other group consists of the many Auxiliaries spread around Victoria operating independently and tirelessly for the benefit of RVIB. The Auxiliaries were started in the late 1920’s, and a staggering 203 groups formed by the late 1950’s. There are currently 81 Auxiliaries, including eight metropolitan and 73 rural. The number of members in each Auxiliary varies, with the most active having 20-30 members.

Why does RVIB have Auxiliaries?

The purpose of Auxiliaries is to present awareness of RVIB activities and services to their communities, and in so doing they raise valuable funds—around $170,000 per year at present.

How do Auxliaries operate?

Each Auxiliary elects a President, Honorary Secretary and Honorary Treasurer who together lead and supervise the activities of their group. Elections are held at Annual General Meetings, at which reports are presented in the presence of a local dignitary such as the Mayor.

How do Auxiliaries raise funds for RVIB?

Funds are raised in ways most convenient and particular to each Auxiliary. Common methods are raffles, street stalls, door knocks, card afternoons, collection tins and ‘bring a plate’ luncheons. Other methods include Carols by Candlelight, rose shows, ‘spud’ lunches, sheep dog trials, and fashion parades. Auxiliaries also act as distributors of RVIB merchandise and place bulk orders for Christmas cards, calendars etc., For sale to members and the local community.

How do Auxiliaries stay in touch with RVIB?

Auxiliary members are available in their own communities to answer basic questions about RVIB services and give potential clients confidence to make further inquiries. This means Regional RVIB Centres maintain contact with Auxiliaries to ensure members are kept up-to-date with RVIB services. Auxiliaries stay in touch with RVIB via regular site visits, Regional Conferences, and newsletters.

Auxiliary support is coordinated by the Client Services department through the Auxiliaries Coordinator, currently Bob Slater on (03) 9522 5291. Anyone wishing to find out more about Auxiliary activities and locations is welcome to contact Bob.

RVIB Client instigates new safety policy

In the past five years Robert Toseland has been a man on a mission.

Robert, who works at RVIB Enterprises, is vision impaired, deaf and more recently diabetic. When he discovered he was to be charged for sharps disposal containers in 1995, he decided to do something about it.

Robert’s campaigning led to a free sharps disposal service in his local area. In the past 10 years, the proportion of councils offering a free disposal service has risen from 20% to 87%.

That wasn’t the only change. In February this year, the RVIB Safety, Health and Welfare Committee (SHWC) noted the following:

“... A new RVIB safety procedure has been adopted. Each RVIB Office will be provided with a sharps container, long handled tongs and information sheets outlining the procedures for sharps removals.”

If you have any safety concerns you should direct your enquiries to the relevant SHWC representative for your area.

SHWC Representatives

201 High St
Malcolm Fraser

ASSIST
Steve Beashel

St Kilda Rd
Geoff Monot or Jo Ann Matthews

Regional
Garda Kroes

Burwood
Kevin Jacques

The Justice and Liberty Ball

RVIB and the Law Institute of Victoria (LIV) hosted the second Justice and Liberty Ball on Saturday 12 May, at the Hotel Sofitel. It was a colourful evening, punctuated by some energetic live performances from silky smooth Jay Laga’aia, operatic quartet Pot Pourri and the Peter Sullivan Big Band.

The black-tie event attracted around 300 LIV members and RVIB supporters, and raised funds for RVIB through ticket sales, auctions and raffles on the night. It also marked the beginning of National Law Week.

The evening was hosted by TV personalities Tottie Goldsmith and comedian/auctioneer John Blackman, who was delighted to send Chief Commissioner of Police, Christine Nixon home with a huge magnum of champagne after she graciously won the bidding.

In contrast to last year's black-and-gold theme, the Grand Ballroom was set alight by a glowing red, yellow and purple set behind the stage and dazzling candelabras on each table. Channel Nine production broadcast all the action on two huge video screens.

RVIB thanks major sponsors Channel Nine and Cellarmasters, who provided wine to accompany each course of the meal. Thanks also to LIV and our own Special Events team of Rhonda Cleveland and Marlene Cirillo who orchestrated the event without a hitch.
